
 

 

 

March 18, 2020 

 

Dear U Prep Community, 

 

We received notification late today that a parent of two children who attend the University Prep Art & 
Design Elementary School located on 10225 3​rd​ Ave., Detroit, MI 48202 has tested positive for the 
COVID-19 virus. The children who attend the school have not shown any symptoms at this time. 

Our recommendation is that anyone who had access to the school self-quarantine for the next 14 days. 
It is possible that you are a carrier of the virus and can spread it to others even if you show no 
symptoms. If you come down with symptoms of COVID-19, we encourage to call your physician, visit the 
Center For Disease Control or the Detroit Department of Health websites and follow the protocols listed.  

Out of an abundance of caution, we are suspending packet pick-up at this school effective immediately. 
Remaining packets will be mailed today. Should you have any questions regarding the learning packets 
please contact your School Director or your child’s teacher. The building will remain closed through the 
end of day Thursday, March 19​th​ and will undergo a deep cleaning.  

Meal distribution will continue to take place at this school on Friday, March 20 from 9:00 am -1:00 pm in 
addition to the University Prep Science and Math Elementary and University Prep High School locations. 
Pick up will occur in the parking lot at each of these schools and not require you to leave your vehicle. 

In the weeks ahead- as testing becomes more widespread, I am sure that we will learn about more cases 
confirmed in our community, across the city, and around the country.  We are in this together. We are 
grateful to our team members and contractual partners who do so much to support our students and 
their families.  We will continue to reach out and check-in on you during the school closure. 

For additional student resources please visit UPrepSchools.com, COVID-19 Updates page. 

 

Danielle Jackson 

Interim CEO, Detroit 90/90 

 


